
 

 
 
 
 

Edition 1 : March 2016 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ñA caring welcoming church at the centre of Dalmuir  

that reaches out to allò 
 
 
 
 

MINISTER:  Rev. Ruth H.B. Morrison 
 

SESSION CLERK:  Liz Stewart 
 

EDITOR:  Anne McKellar 
 

CHILDRENôS EDITOR:  Gillian Graham 
 
 
 
 

Scottish Charity No:  SCO13599 

 

 

 

 

 



 

From your Minister  
 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
It was a great joy, not to mention relief, to finally be able to 
share our good news at the end of January with you all.  For those of you who do not 
already know, me and Steven are expecting a baby in July!  We are delighted, excited 
and thoroughly looking forward to welcoming our new addition to the family.  It was 
extremely difficult as we travelled through Advent and Christmas, and talked a lot about 
sharing good news, to keep our good news to ourselves!  We were fit to burst and 
wanted to tell everyone!     
 
 
{ǳŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎΣ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƛǘΚ  LǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƻƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƪŜǇǘ ŀ ǎŜŎǊŜǘΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
thinking about that a lot recently, especially after Christmas time when we thought 
about angels and the importance of setting the message free.  We are recipients of 
DƻŘΩǎ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ǎǳŎƘΣ ǿŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ΨƎƻ ƛƴǘƻ 
all the world and preach the good ƴŜǿǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴΩ όaŀǊƪ мсΦмрύΦ  Sometimes that 
will need no words but will show itself in action.  The kind deeds we do and love we 
have for one another.  The way we live out justice and mercy (Fairtrade Fortnight is 
nearly here).  And, the decisions we make about the environment (Earth Hour is fast 
approaching). However, sometimes it will mean using words and talking about our faith 
openly and honestly with those who are interested ς ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
always an easy thing to do, but it is part of being a follower of Jesus and sharing the 
good news is what we are called to do. 
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One of the ways we can build confidence in doing this is by talking to one another about 
our faithΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ƨƻȅ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ 
ƻƭŘ ŦŀŎŜǎ ƻƴ Ψ.ŀŎƪ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿΣ ƴƻǘ 
least those who having signed up for the communicants class ς ten in total. I am 
encouraged!  
 
 
Our Lenten Bible study on a Tuesday evening at 7.45pm at Dalmuir Barclay or at 
Abbotsford on a Wednesday at 2.30pm, is also a great place to discuss our faith. There 
were fifteen of us last week and I was, once again, encouraged!  Add to that the 
possibility of employing for our linked congregations a Children and Family worker for a 
year, which a small group of hard working folks are currently exploring (thanks to a 
successful application for a reduction in our Ministry and Mission contributions for 
2016), ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘǳŦŦ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ 
to share!   
 
 
{ƻΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ōŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊŜŜΦ 
Lǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƻ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ Χ 
 
 
Every blessing, 
 
 

 Ruth  
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KIRK SESSION SNIPPETS 
 
 

 

 

Dear Friends,  
 
Our first Kirk Session meeting of the year had a fairly long Agenda.  However, we 
were pleasantly surprised that the items to be discussed did not take long.    Our 
Treasurer, John Godfrey, presented the annual accounts to us for approval.   John 
had given us an idiots guide to understanding the accounts (believe me, it helped 
me).   The accounts for the year 2015 were approved and the budget for 2016 was 
also approved.   
 
 
The date for the Annual Stated Meeting is Sunday 20th  March  immediately after the 
Service.  Please keep that Sunday free and come along for the presentation of 
accounts - with tea/coffee and doughnuts thrown in for good measure! 
 
 
Communion was discussed and the re-introduct ion of the Common Cup after 
several years not using it.  Taking Communion from the Common Cup is, I think , 
very special as you are sharing with your neighbour from the same goblet and it is 
more spiritual then taking the wine from individual glasses.    Just before we serve 
Communion, Ruth will invite you to come forward and sit in seats reserved for this 
purpose.    The wine (non-alcoholic) will be offered to you and please be assured 
that the goblet will be wiped before you take Communion.  This is obviously too late 
for the Communion service today but will be available to all in June, or at any other 
Communion Services throughout the year.   
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On the Sunday at the start of General Assembly week Princess St Gardens in 
Edinburgh is taken over by the Church of Scotland for a great afternoon of fun 
events, praise bands, coffee tents and a soup kitchen.   This is called Heart and  Soul 
and the atmosphere is amazing.  It closes with an open air service with around three 
and a half thousand voices singing praise and thanks to the Lord.     
 
 
This year on Sunday 22nd May we are looking into hiring a bus, jointly with our 
brothers and sisters in Abbotsford, and going through for the afternoon to Heart 
and Soul.  I have been three times and highly recommend it.  The Sunday Café and 
their leaders have been twice and they also loved the afternoon.   
   
 
As we remember you in our prayers, please remember Ruth, Steven and the Elders 
in yours. 
 
 
 

Liz Stewart   
Session Clerk  

Email:  et.okay6@gmail.com  - Mobile ɀ 07903489912       
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SUNDAY CAFÉ NEWS 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The children of the Sunday Café loved taking part in the all age Christmas service 
and we were blessed to welcome some of the older children from the Creche who 
took part too. As a post Christmas treat, we went to the cinema and McDonalds and 
had a few giggles with our 3D glasses on watching Spongebob Squarepants.   
 
 
At the moment we are journeying through Lent and learning that no matter what 
we are experiencing, good or bad, Jesus is with us at all times and Jesus protects us 
as a mother hen shelters her chicks.  Ornamental chicks were handed out to the 
children on 21st February to remind the children that just as a mother hen protects 
her chicks, Jesus is always with us to love and be with us.  Ironically, some of the 
chicks were not perfect when they came out of the box which turned out to be a 
better lesson that we are cherished and cared for when we are unwell or just not 
had a good day! 
 
 
On 13th February some of the Sunday Café leaders attended a full day Community of 
Faith Conference which held various workshops for people who were working with 
children.  One of the workshops was particularly insightful as it discussed various 
styles of worship and how to be as inclusive and resourceful as possible with all 
children and ensure everyone benefits.  
 
 
If you feel that you would like or be happy to help at Sunday Café, please speak to 
Gillian or Morag.  Sometimes God calls us to do unexpected things and explore our 
faith in different ways. Please keep us in your prayers as we journey together in 
faith.  
 
 

Sunday Café Team  
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Sunday Crèche  
 

 
 
 
The Creche outing was to I-play on Saturday 20th February.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The children had a great time running about, 
playing in the ball pit and climbing up.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
They also enjoyed the chips and juice.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
I would like to thank the helpers who came along. 
 
 

Elaine Shields 
Creche Co-ordinator  
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 DALMUIR GIRLSô BRIGADE COMPANY 

 
 

 

 

 

The girls enjoyed our recent trip to the pantomime to see Santa Claus is Coming to 
Town.  
 
 
We are busy working our way through our badge 
work.  We would like to thank Andrew Fraser for 
coming along and doing keep fit with the girls.  
The girls have enjoyed learning different ways to 
keep fit and new games to play on a Wednesday 
night. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Ann Baird has also been teaching the girls how to make 
bracelets which again the girls have enjoyed.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We are about to begin practising for our Annual Display which will be held on 
Friday 6th May at 7.30  pm  in the Church.  This year Captain Joan Shields will 
ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ Á ςπ ÙÅÁÒ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ Á×ÁÒÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÉÒÌÓȭ "ÒÉÇÁÄÅȢ  4Èis award includes many 
years of opening and closing the church building each week for the girls.  We look 
forward to Joan receiving her award at our display.    

 

 

 

Joan Shields 
                                                Captain 
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Parent and Toddler Group  
 

 

 
 
 
 
We ended 2015 with our annual Christmas Party.  
As always, it was a great success and very well 
attended.  We were even blessed with a plush, new 
Santa outfit this year, as the old one was well past 
it's best. As you will see from the pictures, Santa 
looks very well and the kids had a great time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Last week we had a lady from the council come in and speak to the parents/ carers 
about vitamins etc, and everyone got a free goodie bag with books, tea towels, baby 
cups and much more. 
 
Over the next few weeks, there will be Easter crafts taking place, with the input of the 
parents.  No doubt there will be a few mucky hands and faces, but it is always worth it 
to see the enjoyment that the kids get from it. 
 
We have had a few newstarts since the new session began, including another set of 
twins!  Should anyone wish to come along, it is on a Tuesday from 9.15am till 11.15am 
and any children under school age are more than welcome. 
 
 

Fiona James 
 

 

- 9 -  



 

Tea at Three  
 
 

 

 

 
The Team would like to express our thanks to all of you who have come to Tea at 
Three over the years and supported us, for the fellowship, the laughter and the 
making of new friends. 
 
 
 
 
 
It has been a pleasure to be involved with Tea at Three 
and I will miss it very much.  As most of you will know, 
I have two little grandsons (twins Ross and Euan) who 
my husband and I have the pleasure of looking after on 
a Wednesday which means I am not now available for 
Tea at Three.  I am sure you will all understand.    
 
 
 
 
 
 

        Some members of the team 

 
Thank you all very much for your kind words and cards and to the Team, a BIG 
THANK YOU for all the support you have given over the years. 

             
 

Goodbye and God Bless you all. 
 

 

 

 

Elspeth Kennedy 
Co-ordinator for Tea at 3  
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Lunch Club 
 
 

 

 
The Lunch Club continues to go from strength to strength and we are delighted to see 
new faces coming along.  This is a great source of encouragement to the team. 
 
 
Thank you all for your donations of pasta and pasta sauce.  Our cupboards are full to 
bursting at present and we shall let you know when our stocks become depleted again. 
 
 
Blessings and thanks to you all. 
 
 

Blessings from Sheila, Annie & Bill   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Communion Dates  

The Sacrament of Holy Communion takes place on the  
FIRST SUNDAY of 

 

March, June, September and December. 
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Chill, Craft, Create  
 
 
 
 

 
That relaxed New Year feeling seems to have been extended for the Craft Group 
because at recent meetings we seem to have been doing more ruminating and chilling 
rather than crafting and creating.  
 
 
However, ƻǳǊ Ψ{ǘŀǊ .ŀƪŜǊΩ YƛƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴǎ;  two 
weeks ago it was a delicious banana loaf and last week very morish caramel tartlets (I 
had three).  
 
 
Our group continues to grow and I am sure we will have much more vim and vigour as 
we plan the year ahead at our next meeting.  
 
 
Why not join us we meet on the first and third Monday's of the month.  We might not 
guarantee your sewing bee entry but we can assure you of a warm welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 

Rosemary Richardson  
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DALMUIR BARCLAY CHURCH  
 

STATED ANNUAL MEETING  
 

We will gather for this meeting , in the Back Hall,  on Sunday 20 th  March 
at 12 .30 pm  after morning worship.  Tea/coffee and doughnuts will be 

served before the meeting.   
 

Please come along and share in this important time for our church 

family.  
 

The meeting is open to all members and friends.  
 
 
 

Liz Stewart  
Session Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SENIOR CITIZENS AND FRIENDS CONCERT   

óTHANK YOUô 
 
 
 
Over 100 folks packed into the Sanctuary on Saturday 20th February to be entertained 
by the Paisley Operatic and Musical Society.   We were treated to a wide variety of 
music from West Side Story and the Rŀǘ tŀŎƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ слΩǎΦ 
 
 

I would like to say a huge thank you to the Paisley Operatic and Musical Society for 
coming along and putting on such a splendid show and to all those who helped with the 
sandwich making, setting out the hall, washing the dishes etc.  Thank you all. 
 
 

May Borthwick 
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Property Committee News  
 
 
 

 

 

Storm Gertrude hit the manse side on and took down 
some of the cover boards/fascias.   Fortunately, the 
boards and fascias were in the main undamaged and our 
roofer, Martin McKirkle, attended to the repairs very 
promptly before any more damage occurred.  Hopefully 
the problem we had 
with water ingress 
into small front 
bedroom and the 
lounge before 
Christmas has also 

been repaired successfully.   Remember all repairs 
at the manse are shared with Abbotsford. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At the church, the big puddle that was always forming at the 
front doors in recent months when we have had significant 
rainfall has been attended to.  Bill Stewart dug out two channels 
filled them with chuckies (rumbling drains) and replaced the 
grass.  Hey presto no puddles at the door.   We will be looking 
into a more permanent repair to the slabs but for the moment 
this is working fine.   
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Bill has also been working down in the basement rubbing down and treating the steel 
joists - not an easy job with a lot of crawling about on his hands and knees when the 
height of the basement is too low for standing in.   He had to buy elbow and knee pads 
as the cement foundation is very rough.    A very good job - well done.     
 
 
THANK YOU BILL ΧΦ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ƴŜȄǘΗΗΗ    
Cannae have him idle for too long or he may get used to it!! 
 
 
It is with great pleasure that we welcomed Adrienne Mitchell onto the Property Team in 
January.  
 
 
The team consists of Bill Stewart, Janice Dinning, Alan McBride, Jim Mackay, Adrienne 
Mitchell and myself.  
 
 
If you see anything that you think needs repair or attention can you please bring it to 
my attention. 

 
 

 
Liz Stewart  

Property Convenor    
Email:  et.okay6@gmail.com   

Mobile ɀ 07903489912  
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EVENTS and FUN DAYS  
 

 

 

The Church Events Committee had their  first meeting recently and we have 

a number of fun days and events in the pipeline.   
 

 
 

As you will have noticed from the posters around the church, an event is 

planned for Friday 1 st  April.   This will be a Night at the Movies showing the 

Sing- a- Long version  of The Sound of Music .  Doors open at 6.30 pm with 

the film starting at 7 pm sharp.   Usherettes will serve ice cream throughout 

the evening and, to add character, why not dress up!!!  Tickets £3;  children 

£1.  Please come along and support our first venture.  

 

Other events are in the early planning stages and all will become clearer in 

the next edition of DBC News.  

 

If there is something that you would like to see in the church (e.g. musical 

coffee evening;  pole dancing;  karaoke evening), please give your ideas to 

myself or to a member of the Committee (Morag  Watson, Anne Findlay, 

Rosemary Richardson or Anne McKellar).  

 
Janice Dinning  

Events Co- Or dinator  
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Holy Week 2016 
 

We journey with Jesus through the week leading to his death    
éand resurrection  

 

éwill you come and join us? 
 

Sunday 20 th  March  
Walking with  Jesus to the Cross 

Palm Sunday, Sanctuary: 11.30 am 
 

Monday 21 st March (in Dalmuir Barclay)  
Walking with Jesus to the Cross 

Sanctuary:  7.30 pm 
 

Tuesday 22 nd March (in Abbotsford Church)  
Walking with Jesus to the Cross 

Sanctuary:  7.30 pm 
 

Wednesday 23 rd March (in Dalmuir Barclay)  
Walking with Jesus to the Cross 

                   Sanctuary:  7.30 pm   

                
Thursday 24 th  March (in Abbotsford Church)  

Walking with Jesus to the Cross 
Worship with Communion 

Sanctuary:  7.30 pm 
 

Fri day 25 th  March (in Dalmuir Barclay)  
Waiting at the Cross 

Sanctuary:     2.00 ð 2.30pm 
Silent prayer:  2.30 ð 3.00pm 

 

Saturday  26 th  March (in Dalmuir Barclay)  
Waiting at the Tomb  

Meeting Room:   9.30 am ( followed by breakfast ) 
 

EASTER SUNDAY 27th  March 
Welcoming the Risen Jesus 

Sanctuary: 11.30 am 
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HEART AND SOUL 2016 

PRINCES STREET GARDENS, EDINBURGH 

Sunday 22
nd

 May : 1 pm ï 6 pm 

 

'Heart and Soul'  is a regular event to celebrate the life and work of the church 
alongside the annual gathering of the Church of Scotland's General Assembly. 
 
 
The theme this year is 'People of the Way'  and we are invited to consider an aspect 
of this theme as we prepare to come together and share our stories.   
 
 
In addition, there will be Fischy Music, Spill the Beans, Labyrinth, a Swing Band and 
much much more. 
 
 
A bus will be arranged to take folks from Dalmuir Barclay and Abbotsford to Heart 
and Soul on the 22nd May and it is hoped that as many people as possible will join us 
on this afternoon of fellowship and music.  
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SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

I thought that I should update you all on recent Safeguarding training and events. 
 
 
I attended a Safeguarding Roadshow for Co-ordinators, Trainers and Safeguarding 
Presbytery Contacts on Thursday 4th February in Cardross Parish Church.  Richard 
Crosse, Head of Safeguarding, from the Church of Scotland offices in Edinburgh was 
the speaker and the evening was both informative and entertaining. 
 
 
One of the main topics he spoke about was the new Safeguarding Audit Checklist 
form.  This form has to be completed each year (22 questions) and it gives us an 
opportunity to assess how well we are doing protecting children and adults at risk 
in our congregation.  It also allows Presbytery to see how we are doing as it forms 
part of the Annual Inspection of Records. 
 
 
Richard also spoke about volunteer training and how important it was to keep up to 
date. 
 
 
I am pleased to say that Dumbarton Presbytery, at long last, now has a Safeguarding 
Trainer in post (Neil Turnbull) and training for new volunteers has been arranged 
on Tuesday 26 th  April, 7pm ɀ ωÐÍ ÁÔ #ÌÙÄÅÂÁÎË +ÉÌÂÏ×ÉÅ 3ÔȢ !ÎÄÒÅ×ȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈȢ  
Several of our volunteers are already enrolled on this training.    
 

 
 

Anne McKellar  
Safeguarding Co-ordinator  
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"THE BLITZ REMEMBERED" 
 

 
"THE BLITZ REMEMBERED" is an exhibition commemorating the 75th anniversary 

of the Clydebank Blitz being held in Clydebank Heritage Centre (Clydebank Library) from 
Saturday 12th March 2016 ς Saturday 11th March 2017 and admission is free.  The 
opening hours are Monday - Thursday 9.30a.m. - 7.55p.m. and Friday and Saturday 
9.30a.m. - 4.55p.m.   
 
 
A poster will be on display on the Noticeboard in the corridor. 
 
 
Also a Service of Commemoration to mark the 75th Anniversary of the Clydebank Blitz is 
being held on Saturday 12th March at the Blitz Memorial in Old Dalnottar Cemetary, 
Clydebank.  The Service will begin at 11.00a.m. and will be led by Revd. Margaret Yule of 
Kilbowie St. Andrew's and Radnor Park Churches and Canon Gerry Tartaglia of St. 
Margaret's and Our Holy Redeemer Parishes in Clydebank. 
 
 
This will be followed by a wreath laying ceremony at the Polish Memorial at Solidarity 
Place opposite Clydebank Town Hall at approximately 11.45a.m. 
 
 
There will also be a Service of Commemoration to mark the 75th Anniversary of the Blitz 
at St. Andrew's Church, Melfort Avenue, Clydebank, on Sunday 13th March at 2.00p.m. 
led by local clergy. 
 
 
All members of the public are welcome to attend both services. 
 
 
 

Elizabeth Paterson 
 
 
 

- 20 -  
 



 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

- 21 ɀ  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

- 22 -  
 

 

 


